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MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY MAY 1ST 2011TO APPOINT A MAYOR AND DEPUTY MAYOR OF 2012/ 2013

COMMUNITY CENTRE MILL STREET KIRKHAM AT 7PM
Present: The Mayor Cllr. Elaine Silverwood, the Mayor Elect Cllr Peter Hardy, Councilors Mrs E Oades, James Cameron, Paul Hodgson, Keith Beckett, David Murrey

1. Apologies for absence: Cllr’s K Wright, Cllr M. McIver
2. Declarations of interest: Cllr. Hardy on all planning matters
3. The next full meeting of this council will take place on Tuesday May 8th: the Mayor proposed that all business of this council including planning matters be deferred to May 8th 2012. Approved
a. The retiring Mayors address: the Mayor Cllr Silverwood gave a positive outline of the year including the strong partnership working with councillors at Town and Fylde level, with HMP Kirkham, Police, UCLAN, the Army and Church. The transfer of the parks and open spaces from FBC to the town council gives Kirkham the opportunity to stamp an individual approach on the green space in town and the opportunity to work with FBC, Kirkham in Bloom and the Friends of Kirkham Park.
The Kirkham and Wesham Business Group continued to work hard to improve the business street scene and is waiting for the outcome of the Mary Portas bid this month.

b. The retiring Mayor proposed Cllr Peter Hardy as Mayor of Kirkham 2012/2012 – seconded by Cllr. Liz Oades and approved by council. The retiring Mayor invested the incoming Mayor with the Chain of office

c. The incoming Mayor Councillor Peter Hardy then addressed the meeting: The coming year promises to be an exciting one with the success of AFC Fylde moving to the Evostick Northern league, Carr Hill High School working towards sending students on work placements in the Far East, the Open Golf Championship and Preston Guild all taking place. The transfer of parks and open spaces ensures Kirkham will be able to provide leisure facilities for residents and visitors alike.
4. Election of the Deputy Mayor: 

a. The new Mayor Cllr. Peter Hardy proposed as Deputy Mayor Cllr. Liz Oades seconded by Cllr Silverwood. Approved by council.

b. The Mayor invested Cllr Oades with her chain of office.

c. The Mayor and Deputy Mayor thanked the council for their election to office.

5. The Mayor presented the past Mayor Cllr. Silverwood with a Past Mayors Badge together with flowers for the past Mayoress Mrs Sue Wardell, incoming Mayoress Mrs Sheila Hardy and Town Clerk Mrs Marjorie Barnes

The Mayor then invited all guests to a buffet reception.
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